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Here Comes Santa Claus!
by Dave Steele

One of the benefits of living in our Maidu neighborhood is enjoying the Christmas tradition of an early Santa’s visit right here on our streets.   The local Fire Department will be escorting Santa on Tuesday, December 14, to Willard Dietrich Park (corner of Stoney Point and North Cirby) where he will linger and mingle between 6:30 pm and 7:00 pm.

We’ll wait for Santa at the park while we sip some hot chocolate and eat cookies - - all supplied for free by the Maidu Neighborhood Association, the same people who produce the newsletter you are reading right now.  Come on out and chat with the neighbors on a winter night as you enjoy the recorded music and candle-lit luminarias.

Experience the season and experience socializing in one of the most desired neighborhoods in Roseville.  We’ve got it all.  Come make some memories to carry you through the season.  Someday you’ll look back on this and realize that these were the “Good Old Days.”  We look forward to seeing the youngsters and the young-at-heart.  Put it on the calendar now.  Santa’s coming!  (Rain cancels the event.)

Food Drive for Salvation Army Roseville Corps
The neighborhood association will be collecting non-perishable canned food and packaged food for the Salvation Army Roseville Corps this year at the December 14 Santa Visit at Willard Dietrich Park (see article above).  If you’d like to help someone less fortunate, please bring one or more non-perishable food items to donate when you come to the Santa event.  The neighborhood association will deliver the donated food to the local Salvation Army.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday,  January 25, 2011, at 7 pm, Sargeant Elementary School, Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, Roseville.  The Activity Room is toward the back of the school.  Enter off N. Cirby.  Note:  There will be no meeting in December.

Find us on the web at:  www.maiduna.com

Maidu Park Native Tree Planting 

David Allen

The planting of native oak trees in Maidu Park on Saturday, November 13, was a great success thanks to Maidu neighbors and the many others that pitched in to help.  We had about 45 volunteers ranging from young kids to seniors and lots of high school students.

We planted 266 trees total - - 264 blue oaks, 1 valley oak and 1 interior live oak in the undeveloped area of the park near the intersection of Parkhill Drive and Johnson Ranch Drive.  Every spot available for a blue oak was filled.  All volunteers were taught how to plant the young oaks by Lani Houck of the Roseville Urban Forest Foundation.  Lani, a certified arborist, explained how to prepare the soil, give the roots a "bad hair day," tuck them into the ground, and protect the tree with a mesh-topped tube.  The trees will grow inside the distinct green tubes protected from critters.  They will be tended by the City of Roseville Open Space Division employees for a couple of years.

If you'd like to help plant native oaks in Roseville, there are three more plantings scheduled this winter. Just call RUFF at (916) 447-0237 or send an email to rosevilletrees@att.net.  And please help keep an eye on our newly-planted trees.  If you see anything amiss like a broken pipe or damaged tree, contact the City's Open Space Division, (916) 774-5748.

   Crime Doesn’t Rest over Holidays

A few reminders for the holidays:

While shopping, keep your purchases out of sight in your vehicle’s trunk as you go to another store to do additional shopping.  Just as the property crimes in our neighborhood occur mostly to cars parked outside where something of value is visible, so your gift-laden car is an attractive target to thieves.  

Place your holiday gifts out of sight of the windows at the front of your home.  A lit tree, as an example, if visible from the street or sidewalk, can attract the attention of a thief.

Maidu Museum and Historic Site

1970 Johnson Ranch Drive

(916) 774-5934

The Maidu Museum and Historic Site offer a safe, fenced natural haven for families and individuals who want a brief respite from the hustle and bustle of city life.  Graced by oak trees and bordered on the south by a branch of Linda Creek/Strap Ravine, the nature area offers a loop trail that takes you past ancient petroglyphs and hundreds of bedrock mortars for grinding acorns.  There’s plenty of evidence of Nisenan/southern Maidu occupation of the site for thousands of years.  Inside the museum you'll find exhibits portraying the Maidu way of life.  If you haven’t visited this local attraction, maybe, it’s time.  Call the Museum at (916) 774-5934 for more information.

Neighbor Ad:  Do you need to replace your old faucet, dishwasher, toilet, garbage disposal or water heater?  I have been in the plumbing industry with residential & commercial experience for 25 years.  I offer free estimates & reasonable rates.  Michael Gervais, Plumbing Handyman Services, license # 040777.  Call (916) 337-1453.        
   Subscribe to City Crime Prevention Bulletin

The City of Roseville Police Department produces a monthly “Crime Prevention Bulletin” that is sent via e-mail to anyone who wishes to sign up.  If this is of interest to you, instructions are on the City web site at http://roseville.ca.us/police/crime_prevention/default.asp.  Look for the part of the page with the heading “Stay Connected with the Roseville Police Department.”

To give you a flavor of what is in this bulletin, we include the following two stories on the same topic from the “Scam Edition” of the bulletin which came out in October.  These two stories have to do with taking a second look at that credit card you just used before putting it away in your wallet or purse.

Develop the habit of checking your credit card after each transaction you make!

After purchasing and paying for a meal at a restaurant, a man took a minute to look at the credit card he had been given back.  It was the expired card of another person.  He called the waitress; she took it back and apologized.  She walked up to the register and waved the expired card to the cashier without saying a word, the cashier immediately took out the real card and handed it to her.

Check the name on the card every time you sign for something and whenever your card is returned even if it’s only been out of your sight for a minute.

Credit Card Scam!!!

A man went to the local gym and put his belongings into a locker.  After the workout and a shower, he came out, saw the locker open and thought to himself, “Funny, I thought I locked the locker.”  He dressed and flipped through his wallet to make sure everything was in order.  It looked OK; all the credit cards were in place.  A few weeks later, his credit card bill arrived with a surprise. . . . . $14,000 in new purchases.  He called the credit card company and told them he didn’t make those purchases.  They verified that the purchases had been made and asked if his credit card had been stolen.  “No,” he said.   He then took out his wallet to look at the credit card.

Guess what? A switch had been made.  An expired credit card from the same bank with a similar look had been placed in his wallet in exchange for the one the thief at the gym had removed.

The credit card company told him that since he never reported the card stolen, he was responsible for payment of the amount charged!  Be alert; if something seems wrong, check it out carefully.  Call your credit card company if you think someone has taken your credit card number!

Storm Drains

by Jim Kidd

The rainy season is upon us.  If you live near a storm drain, can you keep it clear of leaves?  This will help keep our storm drains from clogging up and our streets from flooding.

